Issue 4 2006-2007

March 2007

The Cincinnati Woodworker

Dedicated to Sharing Woodworking Knowledge

The Cincinnati Woodworking Club Newsletter

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Toys for Children's Hospital	1
Membership Dues	2
Show and Tell	3
CAP Tool Auction	3
April Seminar	3
Miscellaneous	3
Membership Application	4

A Reminder:

This is the Fourth meeting of our club year. Your dues are due this meeting.



Dave Deforest Goblet

THE MARCH 2007 MEETING AGENDA

The Southwest Group will conduct this meeting. Christopher Schwarz is the editor of both Popular Woodworking and THE FINE TOOL JOURNAL magazines and is a long-time furniture maker and hand tool enthusiast. Chris writes about hand tools and uses them every day in his own work. He has made two DVDs on traditional tools that were produced in conjunction with Lie-Nielsen Toolworks. They are: FORGOTTEN HAND TOOLS

and

COARSE, MEDIUM AND FINE. He is currently at work on two new DVDs about Scrapers and Traditional Cabinetry. Chris is also writing a book on building and using workbenches. Chris is a returning guest to our club. During the first half of our meeting he will be discussing the uses and care of Shoulder Planes. Our second presenter will be, DOUG HALEY (www.haleydaniels.com). Doug comes to us from

Berea, Kentucky. He along with his brother Wally have over 40 years combined experience as makers of fine furniture.

In 1977, both Doug and Wally acquired B.S. Degrees in Vocational Industrial Education and Technologv from Eastern Kentucky University. Doug owned and operated a sawmill operation for three years before taking a job as a master craftsman for a custom furniture shop. After six years there he took a job managing an architectural millwork operation. Then In 1986 he started his own furniture making business in Berea Kentucky. Doug has won numerous awards in design and craftsmanship nationally, and awards at some of the 63 juried craft fairs he has attended. Doug is known for his craftsmanship and an eye for design, he has developed a following of many repeat customers. Doug's expertise lies in the

area of design and craftsmanship, while Wally's lies in the area of craftsmanship and finishing.

Doug will be discussing one of his new ventures. For the first time in Doug's 26 years



Dennis Reed Scroll Saw Discussion

as a furniture maker, he will be offering a comprehensive workshop. He will be sharing information about his upcoming workshops. He will also be bringing some of the woodworking pieces on display in his Berea gallery.

TOYS FOR CHILDREN'S HOSPITAL

CWC has been spearheading a special toy project for **Cincinnati's Children's Hospital**. By crafting and donating toys, puzzles and memory boxes we hope to help make life a little brighter for the children undergoing treatment there. CWC members and non-members alike are encouraged to help. **Basil Maddox is the new Coordinator for this project**. Basil is arranging a meeting with the Children's Hospital liaison. We will soon have more information on what the hospital would like us to do for these children in the future. On behalf of the club we want to thank **Jerry Jones** for the time that he has served as coordinator.

If you have anything made for this project, please bring it to the March meeting.



Before and After

MEMBERSHIP DUES

Membership dues are payable each **September** – the beginning of our club year – and we encourage you to **pay promptly and support your fine club**. **New members** can join anytime. Your CWC dues are a great value and pay the club's many expenses (**Your benefits**) including meeting room, audiovisual system, videos, Web site, newsletter, advertising, doughnuts, and the annual May meeting luncheon. Dues also pay for the door prizes at each meeting, therefore we ask that **only current**, **paid members participate in the door prize drawings**.

Annual Dues: Adults \$15.00 Student \$5.00

To join or renew, fill out the attached **Membership Application** form on page 4 and, with your payment, mail it or bring it to the next meeting. You may also complete the application online at the club web site.

Need to know if you are paid up? A Paid Members List is posted at each meeting. If you receive this newsletter via U.S. Mail, check the **mailing label**, an **"07"**, indicates you are paid up for the 2006-2007 club year.

CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, without regard to sex, race, religion, national origin, age, or handicap.

We feature some
of the show and
tell items in the
newsletter and on
the Web Site
Bring your work to
the meeting and
share

SHOW AND TELL

As always, we will have time for show and tell. If you have a newly completed project, a new tool or jig, please bring it to the meeting to share with the other club members. We will be featuring some of the projects in future newsletters and on the Web Site. There will also be time for an open question and answer session. If you have a woodworking problem or question, bring it up at the next meeting. Someone there will be sure to have a solution.

CLUB CONTACTS

Have questions about the club? We will be glad to help.

<u>Darrell McAnulty. President</u> (Overall running of the club and Webmaster)

Home: 513-858-2173

E-Mail: dmcanulty@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org

Bruce Mosher, Vice President (Seminars and special events)

Home: 513-237-3325

E-Mail: bmosher@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org

<u>Dick Fisher, Treasurer</u> Membership list, dues) Home: 513-941-0365, Work: 513-612-2175 E-Mail: dfisher@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org

Joe Gaherty, Secretary (Newsletter Editor, Publicist)

Home: 513-941-3500

E-mail: joegah@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org



Darrell McAnulty Starting the Meeting

Issue 4 2006–2007 Page 3

THE APPALACHIAN TOY PROJECT TOOL AUCTION = MORE WHEELS FOR CAP TOYS

Terry Elfers and **John Leonardi** were pleasantly surprised at the response to the tool auction, both from the donors' side and the buyers' side. We had no idea we would collect **\$480.00** in donations and tool sales. **Thanks to all who participated!**

This is what we have done with the money. Gladys Riehle found a good source of wheels and we have ordered 2200 1 1/2 inch wheels, 1000 2 inch wheels, 3500 1 inch wheels and 5000 axel pins. Anyone planning to make toys that use these size wheels, send John Leonardi an e-mail at giova1@aol.com to request the number needed. You can either pick them up at John's house or he will bring them to you at the March meeting.

It's never to early to start making those toys.

Everyone had a good time at the auction and requested we do it again. So, we will try to make this an annual event at the January meetings. So, when you are going through your shop, put aside those tools you wish to donate to next year's auction. For all the Toy Makers, if you can think of any parts or other size wheels we can buy with future monies, please let John or Terry Elfers know. **Terry's e-mail is telfers@cinci.rr.com** .



Bruce Mosher's Homemade Casket Clamps

MISCELLANEOUS

Parking Lot Swap and Sale

Don't forget the parking lot sale and swap during the break. Feel free to bring your excess woodworking tools or other woodworking items for sale or swap.

Library Reminder

For those members who checked out video tapes last meeting, don't forget to return them this meeting so others can check them out.

Donuts and Coffee

We will be furnishing donuts but you must bring your own coffee. The coffee should be in cups with lids and in the unlikely event you should spill some of the coffee.



Please Clean It Up.

Southwest

Members

The Southwest Group Leaders have requested that the Southwest Members arrive a half hour early and or stay a half hour after the meeting to help set up for the meeting and then put every thing back the way it was before the meeting.

Thanks



Support The Troops

COFFEE TIME

Coffee - We would like to meet at the church. It's open by 8:30 AM, and there's no drive time before the meeting. So, go buy your coffee wherever you please and come kibitz with the fine folks at the church before the meetings starts at 9:00 AM.

APRIL SEMINAR

Our Vice President, Bruce Mosher, reports more than twenty people have offered their services presenting topics from hand cutting of dovetails, to blacksmithing for woodworkers, to sharpening, an on and on. The seminars will be less than 4 hours each, some will be presented two or three times, and they are being scheduled from Thursday April 19th to Sunday April 22nd. The seminars are for members, by members, and they are without charge. Several members have raised their hands to be helpers in making this event happen. Please thank all of these people! Stay tuned to your email for further developments. A complete list of topics and times will be broadcast as soon as it's formalized, and registration will be via email. After the schedule is set, sign-ups will occur in rounds, with everyone getting a turn to register before anyone gets two turns. ATTENTION - those that do not have email (and ONLY those without email please), call Bruce Mosher the evening of March 15th to discuss signing up at 513 237-3325.



George Murphy
Discussing
Workshop
Dust Control



The Cincinnati Woodworking Club Newsletter

Guests

Guests and prospective members are always welcome at CWC meetings. If you know someone who is a woodworker or wants to learn, please invite them to join us.

CWC Dedicated to Sharing Woodworking Knowledge

WE'RE ON THE WEB

CINCINNATIWOODWORKINGCLUB.ORG

Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application

Date	New	Renewal
Home Phone: Work Phone: Email:		
Name:		
Address:		·
City:	State:	Zip:
Occupation: (Curr	ent or Retired)	
Please check all yo	ur interests that a	pply:
Beginner:	Amateur:	Professional:
General Woodwor	king:	Cabinetmaking:
Furniture Repair as	nd Refinishing:	_
Wood Turning:	_ Carpentry: _	Carving:
Do not sell or give	out my address:	

Send Application with \$15.00 for adults, \$5.00 for students to:

Dick Fisher 7422 Silver Creek Road Cleves, Ohio 45002

DIRECTIONS TO THE MEETING

<u>Date:</u>

March 10, 2007

Time:

Room opens at 8:30 AM, the meeting is from 9:00AM to 12:30 PM.

Location:

Northminster Presbyterian Church, 703 Compton Road. Located in Finneytown, 703 Compton is East of Winton Road, approximately .2 mile on the South side of Compton Road.

This meeting will be held in the Disciples Hall located in

the basement. Please park behind the church and enter through the double doors on the right side of the building.

Directions:

From the North and East

Take I-275 to exit #39, Winton Rd. exit.
Go south on Winton Rd. approximately 5 miles to
Compton Rd. Turn left onto
Compton Rd.

From the South

Take I-71 or I-75 to the Ronald Reagan Highway. Go west to the Winton Road/Galbraith Road exit. Turn left onto Galbraith Road, Turn right onto Winton Road Follow Winton approximately 1.2 miles to Compton Road Turn right onto Compton Road.

From the West

Take I-275 to the Ronald Reagan Highway Go east to the Winton Road North exit (second Winton Road exit). Follow Winton Road approximately 1 mile to Compton Road Turn right onto Compton Road.



Rich Kern's Plant Stands

2006 - 2007 Meeting Schedule

Saturday, September 9, 2006 Central Group owns agenda

Saturday, November 11, 2006 Northeast Group owns agenda

Saturday, January 13, 2007 Northwest Group owns agenda

Saturday, March 10, 2007 Southwest Group owns agenda

Saturday, May 12, 2007 Southeast Group owns agenda